
JANUARY 14, 2018 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

How can you be more aware of Godõs presence in your life this week? 

How is God calling you to follow him more devoutly in the new year? 

Readings:  1 Samuel 3:3b-10, 19; 1 Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-20; John 1:35-42 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, January 15 
7:00 AM À  George Andresen 
 

TUES, January 16 
7:00 AM À  Donald & Luella Krapfl 
    and All Souls 
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:00 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, January 17 
St. Anthony, Abbot 
7:00 AM    À  Mark Kieffer 
 

THURS, January 18 
7:00 AM À  Eugene òGeneó Winders 
8:45 AM À  Joseph & Mary Knockel 
 

FRI, January 19 
7:00 AM À  Elmer & Dorothy, and 
     Ron Scheckel 
 

SAT, January 20 

Vigil of the Third Sunday in  
Ordinary Time 
4:00 PM À  Germain òJerryó Pins  
    and Margaret Oppelt 
6:00 PM À  Aloysius & Emma     
    Berning 
 

SUN, January 21 
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
7:00 AM À  Jennie Gagliano and 
    Parishioners  
9:00 AM À  Donald & Luella Cogan 
11:00 AM À  Maverick Meyer and
  Kathleen Timp 

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
 

òSpeak, Lord, your servant is listening.ó 
 

Samuel responds generously to God who is calling him. Samuel did not 
know of Godõs presence to him even though he had been with the priest 
Eli for a long time, but Eli eventually realized that God was calling the 
boy and gave him the words to speak. 
 

We, too, can be at a loss for words when God speaks to us, or feel 
troubled when it seems like he has withdrawn from us. We hear two 
distinct call narratives this week. God called Samuel, who was a young 
boy, and we see the beginnings of the calls of Andrew and Peter. The 
key to these calls was the response of those called. God made his 
presence known in a profound way to them. They responded by 
acknowledging Godõs presence and remained present to God. 
 

We have that same challenge. God is always present in our midst and 
reveals himself in many and varied ways. It is our choice, and the 
opportunity is given to us to respond like Andrew, Samuel, and Peter. 
Acknowledging Godõs presence before us, making and remaining present 
to him, and then accept what God wants to give to us.  
 

This is the beginning of prayer and God invites us every day to spend 
time with him. Even in the midst of a busy day we can make ourselves 
present to God. Maybe the next time you finish a meal you could pray a 
few words of thanks for what God has provided and ask that it 
strengthen you to serve Him. These small, simple acts that remind us of 
Godõs presence to us and of His love for us help us exclaim with our very 
lives, òWe have found the Messiah!ó  May God be with you this holy 
day. 
 

     -Fr. Andrew Marr 
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REST IN PEACE 
Carolyn Havel, mother of Joan 
(Craig) Schaefer, grandmother of 
Hayley, Jonathan, and Luke 
Schaefer; Leonard Helbing, father of 
Ron (Laurie) Helbing, grandmother of 

Kayla Helbing; Harold 
Hopper, grandfather of 
Alanna (Tom) Callahan; 

Betty Meyer, grand-
mother of Amy (Jeff) 
Osterberger and Angie 
(Brian) Berntgen. 

BAPTISMS 
Congratulations to the parents and family of Laikyn Victoria Oyen, 
baptized on January 7. May our faith community of Resurrection provide 
Christian witness to Laikyn, and assist her to grow in her faith. 

Have you considered becoming a Deacon? 
Jesus said, "Come and see." (Jn 1:39) The Office of the Permanent Diaconate is 
seeking married or single men interested in becoming a Permanent Deacon. The 
call to the diaconate is a call to a vocation. It requires prayer, commitment, and 
dedication. Interested men between the ages of 32 and 58, and their wives if 
married, are invited to attend an "Information Meeting" on Thursday, January 25, 
at St. Anthony, Dubuque at 7:00 p.m. in O'Malley Hall. For more information, 
please contact Deacon Tom Lang at 563-556-2580 ext. 252. 

http://www.usccb.org/nab
tel:(563)%20556-2580


IN THE PARISH 
 

TROOP 91 BURGER NIGHT 
Asbury Eagles Club is sponsoring a Burger Night on 
Thursday, January 18, from 5ð8 p.m. All proceeds will go 

to Resurrection's Troop 91 to benefit the boysõ 
high adventure trips this summer. Tickets are $9 
for adults, and $5 for kids, and are available at 
the door. 

 

LIFT BUNCO NIGHT  
The LIFT Bunco Night that was scheduled for Sunday, 
January 21, has been postponed and will be rescheduled 
for another date. Please watch the bulletin for more 
information on the new date.  
 
ALTAR SERVER TRAINING FOR DAILY MASS 
New DAILY Mass altar server training will be 
held the week of January 22 for students in 
grades 4 and 5.  If your child is interested in 
becoming an altar server, please contact Ellen 
Patch by Thursday January 18. You may email 
Ellen at dbq058s1@dbqarch.org  or call her at 
the parish office 556-7511. 
 
FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS 
The Social Justice Committee will be selling fair trade items 
in the Church Social Space following 9:00 a.m. Mass on 
Sunday, January 21. Products include coffee, tea, 
chocolate bars, baking cocoa, and hot chocolate mix. Any 
questions, call Molly Burger at 563-590-8559. 

January 14, 2018 ƴ Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 3 

STEWARDSHIP  
In todayõs first reading, we hear Samuel respond eagerly, 
òHere I am!ó each time the Lord calls him. May we, too, be 

listening for the call of God in our lives and be ready to say 
like the psalmist, òHere am I, Lord; I come to do your will.ó  

STEWARDSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES 

 

MOBILE FOOD PANTRY 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 17 
The Resurrection Community will host another 
Mobile Food Pantry on Saturday morning, 
February 17. We have two volunteer 
opportunities for this event: Friday night, 
February 16, from 6ð7:30 p.m., and 
Saturday morning from 8:15ð11 a.m. This is a great service 
opportunity for parishioners of any age. Volunteer sign-up 
sheets will be posted in the Gathering Space. Or, use the 
parish website to volunteer (www.res-dbq.org). If you have 
any questions about the Mobile Food Pantry, contact Joe 
Hancock at the parish office, or by email at 
dbq058bk@dbqarch.org. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

SENIOR SOCIAL 
The next Senior Social will be held Monday, January 15, 
at 11:30 a.m. Cost is $5.00 if you are not bringing a dish 
to pass.  Sign up on the bulletin board in the Gathering 
Space or call the parish office so we know you are 
coming.  to attend.  
 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Our next meeting is Monday, January 15, from 2ð3 p.m. 
in the Upper Room. If you are caring for a loved one, 
please join us. For more information call Mary Schmidt at 
556-7511. 

JOIN US FOR A STUDY OF 
GALATIANS 

 

Paulõs letter to the Galatians 
speaks directly to the heart of 
Christians and addresses the 
most important question we can 

ask: òWhat must we do to be saved?ó It speaks of the 
extraordinary gift of salvation that Jesus has won for us, 
and how we can unite ourselves to Christõs redeeming 
sacrifice. 
 

In the study of Galatians: Set Free to Live by Jeff Cavins, 
learn what it means to have this filial relationship with God 
the Father, how He honors us as His children, and how we 
must honor Him as our loving Father.  
 

Join us on Tuesday mornings from 8:30ð10:30 a.m. from 
Jan. 16ðMar. 6. For more information or to register for the 
study, go to our parish website at www.res-dbq.org or 
contact Lugene at DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org or 556-7511. 

SIGN UP NOW TO ENTER THE 
2018 SOUPER BOWL CHILI COOK-OFF! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sign up individually or as a group.  
You can enter the cook-off and view contest details 
on the parish website under òevents,ó or call 

the parish office at 556-7511.  
www.res-dbq.org. 

 

Free to enter, free to taste!  All are welcome! 

Saturday, February 3, after 6 p.m. Mass 
Church Social Space 

mailto:dbq058s1@dbqarch.org
tel:563-590-8559
http://www.res-dbq.org
mailto:dbq058bk@dbqarch.org
file:///C:/Users/OM/Documents/Bluetooth Exchange Folder
mailto:DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org


YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 
 
Jan. 17, Bustle group St. Patõs meal, 3ð6 p.m. 
 

 
 

YOUTH LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Jan. 17, 6:30ð8 p.m., retreat planning 

 
MIDDLE SCHOOL EVENTS: 
EDGE NIGHT 

The next EDGE night for all 7th and 8th 
grade students will be on January 17 
from 6:30ð7:45pm in the school gym.  All 
are welcome as we discuss what it means 
to be called to greatness! Parents are 

invited to join us for a time of adoration at the end of the 
night, from 7:20ð7:45 in the Church. 

 
SERVE & STRIKE 
All 6-8 graders are welcome to join us Feb. 2 
for a day of service and bowling. We will be 
working with the residents at the Catholic 
Charities Ecumenical Tower, followed by 
pizza and bowling. Find more info and 
permission forms on the bulletin board or at  
http://res-dbq.org/middle-school-youth-ministry/ 

 
SUMMER SERVICE TRIP 

JUST5DAYS 
Current grades 6ð8 
June 18ð22, 2018 

Hales Corner, Wisconsin 
$320 before fundraising 

$50 deposit due now to reserve a spot 
 

HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 
We are organizing a service trip for high school 
students July 8ð14, 2018 to aid hurricane recovery efforts 
in Puerto Rico. If you are interested in joining us, let Lugene 
know and submit a $50 deposit to reserve your spot!   
 

Find out more about all upcoming Youth Ministry events at 
www.res-dbq.org or on the Youth Ministry bulletin board!  all 
Lugene or Maggie at 556-7511 for more information! 

MUSIC & LITURGY 

Have you ever thought about getting involved in Mass?  
Maybe you are a good reader? Or maybe youõre a 
friendly person with a welcoming smile? We will have 
three ministry training dates in January: 
 
 

 

READER TRAINING: 

Sunday, January 14, 6:30 p.m. 

 

COMMUNION MINISTER TRAINING:  

Tuesday, January 16, 6:30 p.m. 

 

GREETER MINISTER TRAINING:   

Thursday, January 18, 6:30 p.m. 

 

If you would like to become a liturgical minister, contact 
the Parish Office today. (Call 563-556-7511 and ask for 
Amy Dolan or email a.dolan@dbqarch.org.)  The next 
liturgical ministry schedule begins with the Lenten Season, 
on Ash Wednesday, February 14.  Please think about 
sharing your time and talent at Mass.  

FAITH FORMATION 

 
EDGE Night: 7th-8th Grade 

We are implementing a new program 
for 7th and 8th graders in the fall of 
2018 called Edge. Edge is a Catholic 
middle school youth ministry program 
that provides a safe fun place for 
youth to find solid Catholic community, 
to get answers to their questions about 

faith, and, most importantly, to experience Jesus in a 
profound and personal way. We are hoping that the Edge 
program will be a welcoming change for this age group to 
experience and learn about their faith in a manner different 
from the traditional classroom model.  During this transitional 
year, we have held Edge sessions on a couple different 
Wednesday nights during the fall and will do a couple more 
nights in the winter/spring. We welcome all of our parishõs 
7th and 8th graders to join in this experience on 
Wednesday, January 17, and Wednesday, February 28, 
from 6:30ð7:45 p.m. at the Resurrection School gym.  Please 
enter through Door 5 or 6. 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Religious Education  

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy 

Lugene Berning  
Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 
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RESURRECTION SCHOOL CORNER 
 
 

On Thursday, Jan. 18, from 4:30ð6:00 p.m., Resurrection 
School will host an Early Childhood open house for families 
interested in our Pre School or Pre Kindergarten programs. 
We offer two-day, three-day, and five-day programs at 
the Pre School level (8:15-11:15), and AM (8:15-11:15) 
and PM (12:15-3:15) programs at the Pre K level.  Before 
and after care are available as well.  Families are invited 
to visit and/or register for the 2018-2019 school year at 
this time! 

Denise Grant, Principal 
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